Dear Fhog:

I don't feel we can require Phys. Ed. in the 6 weeks' course this fall.
We didn't require it last fall for the 5 weeks' course.

| Besides, the enclosed schedule does not require enough time of the student
for the credit allowed. Roughly, during the 6 weeks we should require 3 times as much time

per week as in the regular semester. That would mean 9 hours per week for 1 hour credit
and at least 4 hours per week for % hour credit.

A suggestion: Might it not be well to offer a number of sctivities for no
credit and just let the kids have a good time with them? We'd be willing to allow girls to

take 6 hours of work for credit and this no credit gym on top of the 6 hours if you offered
it.

P.B.L.

Footnote in red pencil: I doubt if we should continue the practice of 2 full hours per

week instead of the 3 regular periods a week. I don't think it is as good for the
young sters, and besides, the faculty has never approved it.

P.B.L.



